
 
Undergraduate Students & Families Town Hall 

Follow-Up Questions and Answers 
 

 
What is the difference between hybrid and High Flex courses? 
 
Hybrid: hybrid courses combine online and face-to-face delivery, in which some face-to-face 
meetings are completely replaced by online activities. Students who have a hybrid course will 
attend the seated course sessions some class days and work remotely on other class days. 
Hybrid courses are coded into Oasis with HY in the section column.  
 

 
HyFlex:  hyflex courses combine online and face-to-face delivery, with some students attending 
class for each scheduled class session.  Students who do not attend seated class may participate 
synchronously or asynchronously depending on the faculty member.  Some faculty may divide 
the class into cohorts, with one group attending each day the class meets.  HyFlex courses are 
coded into Oasis with HX in the section column. 
 

 
 

Is it possible to receive the "modality key" that was covered during 
the call this evening?  We didn't catch the different abbreviations 
after each class on the registration to determine if a class is a mixture 
of online and classroom or simply online only. 
 
Face-To-Face: face-to-face courses are taught in traditional seated classrooms.  Face-to-face 
courses are coded into Oasis with a section number.  Lab sections are coded with an L.  
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Synchronous Online: Synchronous online courses are remote courses with an established 
schedule of meetings. So, a synchronous online class that meets MWF at 11 requires students 
to “attend” class remotely every MWF at 11.  Synchronous online courses are coded into Oasis 
with DS in the section column, have a scheduled meeting time, and list “ONLINE” as the class 
location.  
 

 
 
Asynchronous Online: Asynchronous online courses are delivered entirely online 
without a set schedule of meetings. In asynchronous courses, students do not log on to 
Canvas to participate in the course at specific times, but rather log on and complete course 



work based on their availability.  Asynchronous online courses are coded into Oasis with DL in 
the section column, have TBA listed in the meeting time, and have TBA listed as the location.  
 

 
 
Mixed Online: Mixed online courses are entirely online but use both synchronous and 
asynchronous elements. Mixed Online courses might ask students to log on for some 
synchronous meetings, and then complete the remaining course work asynchronously.  Mixed 
online classes are coded into Oasis with DM in the section column, have a scheduled meeting 
time listed, and have TBA listed as the location. 
 

  

We noticed online that parents will need to take an online health 
screening before visiting the campus . . . are parents required to 
submit a request in order to visit the campus? 
 
No, but as you mention we are asking anyone who visits our campus to take an online screening 
and wear a face covering. 
 

Are parents (who are helping their child move into the Residence 
Halls) required to be tested as part of the Residence Life check-in 
process?  If not, are parents allowed to enter the dormitory? 

 
Parents are not required to be tested. 
2 people (in most cases parents) are allowed to help the student move items into the hall. 
 

Will clubs still be active for the Fall 2020 semester? 

 
The quick answer is yes clubs will be active.  However, that activity will look 
different.  Depending on the size of the group it may be asked to limit its in person 
gatherings.  Some meetings or activities may be held virtually.  Outdoors will be 
encouraged.  But we will continue to work to engage our students in ways that promote either 
enjoyment and safety. 
 



Will there be social activities planned on the weekends for the 
students to keep them engaged on campus?   
 
The quick answer is yes.  However, in our COVID-19 world things will look 
differently.  Activities will definitely take place but will be in smaller groups, virtually, or other 
safeer modalities.  The activities will adhere to physical distance and face covering.  But it 
continues to be important to us to engage our students and enhance their Heidelberg 
experience.   
 

What kind of test is the instant test we will be receiving on move in 
day, is it the nasal swab? 

 
Yes, the test is a nasal swab but the rapid is not the one that goes deep into the nasal cavity. 
 

When students move back to campus will there be a limited number 
of people that are allowed to help them move in?  Also, if the move in 
date that is given to them does not work for the family to get the 
student there how do we go about changing the move in date? 
 
1) Yes.  We would like each student to arrive on campus with no more than 2 other people. 
 
2) Because of testing and the need to keep the days spread as best we can changes of time slots 
are difficult but please reach out to jsironen@heidelberg.edu, let her know your situation and 
she will see what is possible. 
 

Since kids will be home the last 3 weeks of the semester, will there be 
a pro-rated discount on room and board for those 3 weeks?  

The price was set previously and we are following the university policy (and federal financial aid 
policy) regarding refunds of cost and aid. Once 60% of the semester is completed, students are 
no longer required to pay back any unused aid, and the university follows this rule with regard 
to tuition or housing refunds. Since the term on campus is beyond the 60% threshold, there will 
not be a refund, nor would students be required to return aid or loans that were awarded and 
used to cover room and board. If, however, the term were to be shortened to less than 60% of 
the time on campus, students would be refunded a prorated portion of their payments for 
room and board, as it was in spring term. 
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